Ford n series tractor

When the 9n Fords appeared in the late thirties they were perhaps one of the most important
technological developments in America. This little tractor increased a man's productivity on the
farm. More modern tractors are available now, but they cost much more, and are really only a
refinement of Henry Ford's and Harry Ferguson's solid idea. What set it apart from it's rivals of
the time was a simple hydraulic system that makes all sorts of attachments practical: posthole
diggers, cement mixers, mowers, blades, scoops, chippers, plows, rakes, etc. The engine is
basically a Model A Ford, 20 hp or so. All the Ford "N Series" tractors should be in antique
shows because of its age, many are, but most are still in use today. Parts are readily available at
this time. Go find one of the old Ford Tractors and give it a home and when you need parts don't
forget about Just8N's. The 9N: The first Ford 9N tractor was built in The unique feature of the 9N
tractor was the fact that it was equipped with a unique three-point-hitch system. The Ferguson
System consisted of a combined linkage and hydraulic control, applicable to a wide variety of
implements and was perfected in after 17 years of engineering development by Harry Ferguson.
It was developed as a all-purpose tractor for the small farm. The 9N went through changes
almost every year of production. The 2N: Some of the newest features on the Ford 2N tractor
made from to was a pressurized radiator with a shroud, and eventually sealed-beam headlights.
Due to the war effort all rubber products were rationed so only steel wheels were available, and
a magneto system was used rather than a battery. Other changes were made due to the war and
afterwards were changed back. The 8N: The Ford 2N evolved into the Ford 8N, which officially
started it's production in and was made through Equipped with the Ferguson System
three-point hitch and 4-speed transmission, the Ford 8N model was destined to become the
top-selling individual tractor of all time in North America. The most noticeable differences
between the 8N Ford tractor and 2N and 9N other then the new two color paint job was the
inclusion of a 4-speed transmission instead of a 3-speed in the 2N and 9N, and an increase in
both power take off PTO and drawbar horsepower. So after six years of 9N and 2N tractor
production Ford ended the "handshake agreement". It left Ford with a tractor, but no
implements, while Ferguson had the implements, but no tractor, although Ferguson had already
begun tractor production in England with Fords tractor design and all of Fords blueprints and
specs. Ford U. The "" and "" both had around 30 HP on the drawbar with the "" set up as a utility
or plowing tractor while the "" was a row crop version with high ground clearance. The "" and ""
both had around 40 HP with the "" serving as the row crop tractor. The "1" Series: From , Ford
brought out a series where all the model numbers ended in a "1. The second numeral indicated
the transmission, hitch and PTO options. The "," "" and "" series all had the same HP engine.
But the "" series were offset, high clearance tractors, the "" series were utility configurations,
and the "" series were row crop tractors. So, if a farmer wanted a row crop tractor with around
30 HP, he chose the "" series and then chose from the "second numeral" options. For example,
the "" had a four-speed transmission but no PTO or three-point hitch. The "" had all three. The
option choices increased as the numbers went up. The "" and "" series had the same options
available and boasted between 35 and 40 HP depending on fuel type. The "Thousand" Series: In
, Ford brought out a new, higher-powered series of tractors that would see them through to the
end of the decade. The first was the high powered, 60HP Model " Ford retooled the design and
reintroduced the tractor with a whole new paint scheme. Gone was the red and white paint and
in its place was the new trademark blue and white. The "" was introduced in with 42 HP.
Whether you are restoring your tractor back to its original form or working it on the farm
Just8N's can give you the expert advice along with fast and friendly service. We pride ourselves
in having the lowest prices in the business while offering the best quality parts available. Order
Online or call us at for all your Ford tractor needs. Ford agreed to discontinue production of the
hydraulic system using Ferguson's reservoir-side hydraulic pump by the end of the model year.
Many modifications and improvements were made throughout the production of the N-series
tractors. Model and serial numbers for all Ford tractors were hand-stamped into the cast iron
engine or transmission housing. The exact location changed and is described below for each
model. Hand-stamped means the numbers may be difficult to read if the hammer didn't get a
really good whack on each character. The N-Tractors used an odd font with lowercase "b"
substuted for "6", flipped upside down for "9" and the capital "I" substituted for "1". The
hand-stamped engine serial numbers for 9N,2N,8N tractors only indicate approximately when a
tractor was built. These hand-stamped numbers were the last identifying mark added before
final assembly of a tractor. There are no identifying marks to indicate the exact date a tractor
was assembled. Cast parts were have date codes that the factory used to make sure parts were
properly cured before being machined. Fresh "green" castings are brittle and will break tools or
the casting if machine work is attempted too soon. Casting date codes will have raised or
recessed numbers and letters on a tag that was attached to the mold with screws. The tag and
screws are visible on the casting. The next two numbers indicate day of the month, a final

number indicates year. The date code F indicates June 26, Again, the fresh "green" castings are
too brittle for machine work, so they were placed in a holding area for at least 30 days. Engine
blocks were then pulled from the holding area to be fully machined, cleaned, and then set in
another holding area. Machined blocks were then taken to the engine assembly area where they
were fully assembled and then placed in another holding area. Assembled engines then went to
the QC Test Area. What all that means is the casting date code on any part must be at least 30
days prior to the part being machined. In the case of an engine block, final assembly and testing
had to take place before the hand-stamped serial number was added. Tractor assembly would
probably have been several days or longer after the engine passed QC and was stamped with a
serial number. It is very common for one of these tractors to have parts with casting date codes
that don't exactly match. The backlog in holding areas for different parts could vary
significantly. Engines were pulled for final assembly on the line. Serial numbers were stamped
in sequential order after passing QC, but they were not maintained in any particular sequential
order for final assembly. I have no idea exactly when the hand-stamped serial numbers became
"tractor" rather than just "engine identification. This has been expanded to include four cylinder
tractors thru the early thousand series and 3-cylinder models thru My Ford was a 3-cylinder
version built after Refer to tractordata. The Ford 9N Tractor went from handhake to production
in just a few months. The very aggressive schedule resulted in some differences between the
first models and later models. A cast aluminum hood was used because the stamped steel hood
could not be manufactured in time. Other items included parts borrowed from Ford cars and
trucks. All numbers start and end with a star and have the prefix "9N" to indicate model. The
WPB consolidated federal agencies to more efficiently direct the conversion of U. The WPB
rationed products such as gasoline, oils, metals, rubber, plastics, and paper. Roger Kyes
president of the Ferguson-Sherman Corporation came up with the idea of producing a tractor
without rubber tires, battery, or starter. The Model 2N was born but production of the
stripped-down tractors did not start until October Few 2N tractors found today will look any
different from the 9N tractors. The stripped-down steel-wheel version was produced in very
small quantities for just a few months before Ford was allowed to return to the pre-war
specifications for tractors. A steel-wheel version photo is provided further down this page.
Some of the obvious factory changes to the 2N tractors included; changing several previously
chromed items to painted and changing from I-Beam to Tube-type Radius rods part way thru the
production year. Few changes were made from to Ford engineers were busy working on the
new 8N tractor design. All numbers start and end with a star and still have the prefix "9N" to
indicate model. The most obvious change for the new Ford 8N was the new "Red Belly" paint
scheme. All numbers have the prefix "8N" to indicate model. The stars changed to diamonds in
when the engines went to thick-wall cast iron sleeves rather than steel sleeves used previously.
The new model NAA tractors built starting in , for the model year, got a special "Golden Jublee"
hood medallion to celebrate Ford's 50th anniversary. The big change for this model was the new
overhead valve "Red Tiger" engine. For the new "Hundred" series Ford began to offer many
more options than previous models. There were now row-crop versions. More tractor models
and options does create a problem. Parts can be much harder to find and more expensive than
for earlier tractors built when only one model was available for several years. Serial numbers
start and end with diamond symbols. Starting with the Hundred series in , Ford began using a
model number prefix to indicate options such as engine size and transmission type. If you have
your model and serial numbers written down, GoTo Decode Table. Ford continued to offer even
more models and options with the '01 series. Power steering and diesel engines were now
available. The Workmaster tractors had an all red hood and grille. A few thousand series
tractors were built as light and heavy industrial models beginning late in The light industrial
models were very similar in appearance to the '01 series. In Ford introduced the thousand
series utility tractors. The paint scheme for utility tractors was changed to the new corporate
blue and light-gray colors. A few industrial models were red and buff color. The Thousand
Series continued until The big change for was the new 3-cylinder engine. Note - These numbers
were started at an even hundred for each year. Optimized for Firefox. All Tradenames and
Trademarks referred to on these web pages are the property of their respective trademark
holders. None of these trademark holders are affiliated with this web site, nor is this site
sponsored or endorsed by them in any way. All email addresses for this web site are set to
agressively block ALL unsolicited advertising, sales pitches, nuisance web service offers, and
other spam messages. I do not, and will not respond to the few that manage to make it thru the
filters. If you have any questions, or problems with this site, please send me a message:. Ford
9N. Optimized for Firefox All Tradenames and Trademarks referred to on these web pages are
the property of their respective trademark holders. This was a reintroduction of tractor
production to the USA. Fordson production in the US was halted to use the plant for Model A

production. This resulted in production of the Fordson tractor moving to Ireland. Pneumatic
tyres were an extra cost option. The first of the ' N Series' of Ford tractors was the 9N. The 9N
was based on the Ferguson-Brown Model A , the first tractor to be offered with three point hitch
, but which did not have a rear PTO as standard equipment. The 9N was the first tractor to
include both the three-point hitch system and PTO, which is still utilized today. The three-point
hitch system was labelled as the Ferguson System , and Ferguson would eventually part
company with Ford and become a competitor, setting as Ferguson Tractors following a dispute
with Ford. The 9N was first demonstrated in Dearborn, Michigan on June 29, It was designed to
be an all-purpose tractor for use on smaller-scale farms. The 9N was revised a number of times,
until being relaunched as the 2N in late Some of the main improvements included a larger
cooling fan and a pressurized radiator. Policies to conservation materials began to be
implemented in the United States during World War II, so some 2Ns can be seen with all steel
wheels, and also the lack of sleeved engines. Batteries were reserved for the war effort, so the
steel wheel tractors came with a magneto ignition system instead of a battery. After the war the
steel wheels and magneto system were replaced with rubber tired rims and batteries. All of the
9N and 2N models featured a front end distributor which was difficult to service. Official
production of the 8N tractor began in The most noticeable difference between the 8N and its
predecessors was its appearance and the inclusion of a 4 speed transmission rather than the
traditional 3 speed in the 2N and 9N. The 8N has running boards and was painted grey on the
sheet metalwork and red on the body, while the 9N and 2N were all dark grey and featured foot
pegs instead of running boards. A rare 8N variation was the US Air force adaptation which was
a 6 cylinder flathead engine design. In the 8N design changed to feature a side distributor which
was more easily serviced. In , the last year of production, another noticeable change was the
switch to eight lugs on the back wheels instead of six and improved brakes. The 8N was the first
model to feature a clutch on the left side, and independent brakes on the right side. One of the
drawbacks to the 2N, 8N, and 9N was the lack of hydraulic live lift. In order to raise an
implement, the power take off , or PTO, was required to be running. This system could make it
difficult to raise a mower when bogged down, as the PTO was required to be rotating to drive
the hydraulic pump. In , Ford would introduce the first overhead valve engine in the Golden
Jubilee, also known as the NAA Ford ; this tractor was larger than the 8N and featured a live lift
system. These tractors arr popular with collectors both in the UK and USA, due to compact size,
availability, ease of repairs and the number built. For main details of preserved examples see
the individual model articles. Additional information regarding production changes to the N
series of Ford tractors can be found at N Tractor Club site. This wiki. This wiki All wikis. Sign In
Don't have an account? Start a Wiki. Ford Group Divisions and Companies. Ford Model range.
Ford List of Tractor Manufacturers Internal Combustion engined. Orchard and Vineyard tractors.
ATV 's Quad bikes etc. Categories :. Cancel Save. Universal Conquest Wiki. FandomShop
Newsletter GalaxyQuest. Early Makes - pre s. Modern post s. Specialist types of tractor. Notable
People - associated with the tractor industry. This page uses some content from Wikipedia. The
original article was at Ford N series. The list of authors can be seen in the page history. Please
check page history for when the original article was copied to Wikia. The Ford N-series tractors
were a line of farm tractors produced by Ford between and , spanning the 9N , 2N , and 8N
models. The 9N was the first American-made production-model tractor to incorporate Harry
Ferguson 's three-point hitch system, a design still used on most modern tractors today. It was
released in October The 2N , introduced in , was the 9N with some improved details. The 8N ,
which debuted in July , was a largely new machine featuring more power and an improved
transmission. By some measures the 8N became the most popular farm tractor of all time in
North America. Over , units of 8N were sold worldwide; the Fordson Model F had sold over ,
units worldwide, but in North American sales the 8N surpassed it in popular acclaim and units
sold. The first genuine Ford tractor was called the Fordson because a misleading Ford brand
not related to Henry Ford was squatting on the Ford name at the time Ford Tractor Company.
The Fordson was a tremendous success in North America and Europe from to Ford of the U.
Ford Ltd of Britain continued to thrive with the Fordson from onward. Some British Fordsons
were imported to the U. During the s, experiments were made at Ford's Dearborn, Michigan and
Richmond Plantation, Georgia facilities, creating prototypes of row-crop tricycle Fordsons,
V8-powered tractors, one-wheel-drive tractors, and other ideas. But Henry Ford waited to
reenter the market, planning to have the right new tractor at the right time to achieve a
market-changing success. In Ireland, businessman Harry Ferguson had been developing and
selling various improved hitches, implements, and tractors since the s. His first tractors were
adapted from Model T cars. In and he gave demonstrations at Cork and Dearborn of his hitches
and implements as aftermarket attachments to Fordson tractors. The hitches were mechanical
at the time. By , he and a team of longtime colleagues including Willie Sands and Archie Greer

had developed a good hydraulic three-point hitch. Ferguson put such hitches on Fordsons
throughout the s and early s. In the mids, he had David Brown Ltd build Ferguson-brand
tractors with his hitches and implements. It was light in weight relative to its power, which
impressed Ford. Ford's 9N further improved the cantankerous Model F by updating the ignition
with a distributor and coil. An innovative system of tire mounts for the rear wheels and versatile
axle mounts for the fronts enabled farmers to accommodate any width row-crop work they
needed. Ford once said "Our competition is the horse. An immediate success, the 9N's
configuration became an industry standard, which was followed by other tractor manufacturers
for fifteen years. Harry Ferguson had understood that the handshake agreement had included
the manufacture of the 9N in Britain. The first tractor of the series was the 9N, the first tractor to
have both three-point hitch and a rear power take-off PTO. The 9N was first demonstrated in
Dearborn, Michigan on June 29, Its model name reflected a model-naming system using the last
digit of the year of introduction and a letter for product type, with "N" for tractors hence 9N. Like
the Farmall , it was designed to be a general-purpose row-crop tractor for use on smaller farms.
An extremely simple tractor, the 9N was fitted with the Ferguson system three-point hitch, a
three-speed transmission, and featured footpegs instead of running boards. The 9N's relatively
tall and wide-spaced front wheel design resulted in somewhat sluggish steering and reduced
maneuverability compared to competing machines such as John Deere 's Models A and B, and
the Farmall "Letter series". The 9N had variable front track , a valuable feature for row-crop
cultivation , via front half-axles that could be slid in and out and pinned in place. Uniquely, the
exhaust was routed underneath the tractor, much like an automobile. All 9N tractors were
painted dark grey. This tractor has a rear PTO, which could be used to drive three-point or
towed implements. The Ferguson hitch was designed to solve some of the problems found in
the earlier Fordson tractors, such as flipping over if the plow hit an obstruction. The upper link
also would adjust the hydraulic lift to use the drag of the plow to improve traction. This was
known as draft control. The original 9N engine was a four-cylinder engine and was designed to
be powered by distillate fuels. The engine shares the same bore and stroke sizes as one bank of
the Ford V8 automobile engines. A few standard Ford auto and truck parts, such as timing gears
and valve tappets, were used in this engine. The ford 9N engine was a side-valve, four-cylinder
engine, with a 3. The transmission was the standard three-speed. This was an advantage, as
tractors from other manufacturers cost almost twice as much. The 9N was revised a number of
times, until being relaunched as the 2N in The 2N still came in dark grey, but now had added
improvements, including a larger cooling fan and a pressurized radiator. However, the 2N, like
the 9N, still had only a 3-speed transmission, a disadvantage compared to many tractors at the
time, such as the Farmall A and M. By this time, wartime regulations had imposed
manufacturing economies, and some 2Ns can be seen with all- steel wheels. Batteries were
reserved for the war effort, so the all-steel wheel tractors came with a magneto ignition system
instead of a battery and had to be started with a hand-crank. Introducing a new model name
also allowed Ford to raise the price of the tractor. Wartime price controls prevented the raising
of prices on existing models, but they could not determine the price of a "new" model. Despite
the model name change, the serial numbers continued to be prefixed with "9N". After the war
the steel wheels and magneto system were replaced with rubber tires and batteries,
respectively. Since the original agreement between Ford and Ferguson was sealed with a
handshake versus a written contract and included the notion that either party could terminate it
at any time without reason, Henry Ford II didn't feel the need to continue to honor it. Ferguson
was furious and sued Ford Motor Company. A few years later his Ferguson interests were
merged with Massey Harris, a Canadian company, to become Massey Ferguson. Official
production of the 8N tractor began in July Equipped with a 4-speed transmission, this model
was destined to become the top-selling individual tractor of all time in North America. The most
noticeable differences between the 8N and its predecessors was the inclusion of a 4-speed
transmission instead of a 3-speed in the 9N and 2N, and an increase in both PTO and drawbar
horsepower. The other big change on the 8N was the addition of a 'Position-control' setting for
the hydraulics. This change was made partially to improve flexibility in varying soil conditions,
and partially to evade Harry Ferguson's patent on the hydraulic system. The original automatic
draft control on the Ferguson system would allow the depth of the implement to vary based on
soil conditions, which did not work well for some implements. The new Position Control setting
bypassed the draft control and allowed the implement to remain at a consistent position relative
to the position of the Touch Control lever. A continued drawback to this series of tractor, was
the lack of a "live" PTO. Without a live PTO certain implements such as brush cutters which
store inertial energy could send that back into the transmission. This would cause the tractor to
surge forward if the clutch were disengaged. This was addressed with the advent of the PTO
overrunning coupler. The 8N was equipped with running boards and was painted lighter gray on

the sheetmetal and red on the body. It was the first Ford tractor to feature a clutch on the left
side and independent brakes on the right. The wide-spaced front wheel design of the 9N and 2N
was retained. In the 8N design changed to feature a side-mounted distributor, as well a
Proofmeter combined speedometer, tachometer, hour meter located on the lower right portion
of the dash. The new tractor was four inches longer, four inches higher and pounds heavier at 2,
pounds than the N series. The following series and later numbered model tractors were derived
from the NAA. Beginning in , New Holland produced a retro-styled tractor designed to resemble
the Ford 8N. The tractor was produced for three years through The tractor had no parts in
common with the original Ford 8N. From Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia. Redirected from Ford
N-Series tractor. This article is about the N-series tractors of â€” For the earlier Fordson model
N tractor, see Fordson. For the car of , see Ford Model N. Motor vehicle. Further information:
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